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Celebrate the Resurrection, the Ascension, and Pentecost 
 

       We have not yet finished celebrating the resurrection of Jesus or learning about the 
significance of His victory over death.  Pastor Mark’s series of sermons on the 
resurrection will continue through May 6.  On April 29 and May 6 we will be hearing 
more from 1 Corinthians and the book of John.   
 
       Our sermon topic on April 29 will be “Not Just More of the Same.”  Pastor Mark 
will be helping us to understand that the resurrection of the body does not mean that 
when we are raised from the dead we will still have the same old body with the same 
old aches and pains.  In order to prepare for worship on April 29, you are invited to 
read 1 Corinthians 15:35-49 and John 20:19-23.   
 
       Pastor Mark’s sermon on May 6 will be titled, “Where, O Death Is Your Victory?”  
This sermon will be based on St. Paul’s triumphant words about resurrection from 1 
Corinthians 15:47-57.  We will also be reading John 21:1-14.  We will celebrate the Lord’s 
Supper not just as a reminder of Christ’s death but also as a celebration of His 
resurrection.   
 
       May 13 will be the final Sunday in Eastertide.  It will also be Ascension Sunday and 
Mother’s Day.  Pastor Mark will be preaching about “The Family of Jesus.”  In order to 
prepare for our services on that day you are invited to read Matthew 12:46-50 and Acts 
1:3-14.   
 
       On May 20 we will be celebrating Pentecost.  Our scripture readings will be 
Matthew 28:16-20 and Acts 2:1-21.  Our topic will be “The Power to Make Disciples.”  
You are invited to contribute to our celebration of Pentecost by placing one or more 
candles on the altar table and by wearing red to church.  Pastor Steve will be preaching 
on May 27.    
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                              April 1           April 8          April 15        April 22                    
  
Sunday School                         45                  45                   55                 57 
8:30 a.m. Worship                          66                  59                   43                 56 
11:00 a.m. Worship                       195                103                 103               116 

   
 

 

 

                      Hello Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 
 

First let me apologize for taking so long to write.  I cannot 
express how much I enjoy the cards, letters, phone calls, and 
especially the blanket from the Women’s Circle.  I have used 
the blanket a lot during these cold winter months.  I look 
forward to hearing from you and really enjoy the visits from 
Pastor Steve.  If you are ever in in the Scott Depot area, please 
stop by and say hello! 
 

I ask that you continue to remember me in your prayers as I 
will pray for you all.  I ask God to continue blessing Morris Memorial! 
 

In Christ’s love, 
   Greta Skiles 

 
 

 

 

Have Food and Fellowship  

with the Lunch Bunch 

 

Men and women of all ages are invited to come 

 to the church for the Lunch Bunch on May 8  

at 12:30.  Our primary purpose is Christian 

fellowship.  Please come, bring some food to 

share, and bring a friend with you.  What you 

bring does not have to be homemade. 
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Please remember in prayer these members 
 of our church family on their special day 

 

Felicia Dobbins  May 1 
Josh Terpening  May 1 
Judy Darr   May 2 
Jack Eagan   May 3 
Jennifer Hicks  May 3 
Mary Jo Nichols  May 4 
Rebecca Slack  May 6 
Joshua McCord  May 7 
Phyllis Howell  May 8 
Makenzie Kresch  May 9 
Teresa Samms  May 9 
Robert Legg                          May 10   
B.A. Miskowiec  May 12 

 
Kitty Epperly  May 17 
Greg Eads   May 18 
Shirley Daniels  May 24 
Rick Johnson   May 24 
Robert Wade   May 24 
Donna Stover  May 27 
Debby White   May 27 
Terry Terpening  May 27 
Doris Morris   May 28 
Donna Arbogast  May 31 
Ricky Turley   May 31

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phyllis & Bob Howell             May 10 

Tony & Kimberly Hess            May 15 

Bruce & Judy Reed             May 19 

Amanda & Steven Schoenberger      May 24 

  Georgeanne & David Leake      May 26 

  Carolyn & Jerry Ballard      May 27 

  Julie & Kent Williams      May 28 
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Please remember to send a card,  

visit  or pray for these church members:  
 

Brownie Bock, 4009 Kanawha Turnpike, Apt 6C, Charleston 25309,  304-342-3735 
Betty Hammonds, 401 6th Ave., Montgomery 25316 

Phyllis Hemetek, 2419 Greenbrier Street -Meadowbrook Nursing Home, Charleston, 25311 
Phyllis Howell, 1 Timberline Place, Charleston 25311  304-345-5105 

JoAnn & Kenna Judy, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Dr. A 141, Charleston WV 25311 
Mel & Ruth Lancaster, 21 Belcher Lane, Charleston, WV 25306 

Greta Skiles, 5 Bexley Dr. Apt. 212, Scott Depot, WV 25560 681-235-2403 
Glenna Underwood, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Dr. A 136, Charleston WV 25311 

Mary White, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Drive, B141, Charleston 25304  304-347-1033 
 

 
 

 
ANNOUNCING!! A New Adult Sunday School Class Topic:  

 

òGuardrailsó 
 

Guardrails:   a system designed to keep vehicles  
from straying into dangerous or off-limit areas. 

 
Theyõre everywhere, but they donõt really get much attention...until somebody hits one. 

And then, more often than not, it is a lifesaver. Ever wonder what it would be like to have 
guardrails in other areas of your life?  Areas where culture baits you to the edge of disaster 

and then chastises you when you step across the line? 

 
Your friendships.  Your finances.  Your marriage.  Maybe your greatest regret 

 could have been avoided if you had established guardrails. 
 

Well, in this approximately 10 session group study, we will be challenged to stop flirting 
with disaster and begin establishing some personal guardrails. Please consider joining 

leaders Steve White and Matt Skiles each Sunday morning at 9:45 in Room 206 beginning 

on May 6 for some lively discussion and very real and very possible life improvement. 
 

 

 
 

Vacation Bible School July 15 - 19 

 
Vacation Bible School will be held in the evenings July 15 -19.  

Our theme will be  òshipwrecked.ó  We are planning some 

 fun activities, including a boat race.  Put these dates on 

your calendar and share them with friends, neighbors,  

 and family members.  We will have some great ways of 

presenting the gospel, and we want to be able to  

share with as many children as possible.  
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COMMON GROUNDS NEWS AND NEEDS  
  
As you may be aware, Common Grounds is operated by volunteers from our three 
sponsoring churches. No one is paid a salary. We are supported mainly by our churches, 
our church families, and some generous community churches and groups. At times we 
will have donations honoring someone or in memory of someone special to the donor. It 
takes volunteers doing different kinds of work to make our outreach mission operate for 
the benefit of the community and our needy neighbors. One of the special volunteer 
groups from our church takes responsibility for picking up breads and pastries from 
Panera Bread at Town Center. Panera Bread donates the baked goods that are left over 
from Wednesdays and our people pick those up on Thursday mornings and deliver them 
to Common Grounds before we open that day. Other volunteers take those donated 

baked goods and b ag them up for our families who come to Common Grounds. Families 

can then choose if they want two breads or a bread and a sweet. Any baked goods that 
are left over are taken to Union Mission so that none of it goes to waste.  
 

Our Panera Bread Ministry is headed up so capably by Mary Townson. Every two months 
she makes up and distributes the Panera Bread Pick-up Schedule. Basically every 
volunteer couple (it does not need to be a couple) will be scheduled to pick up the 
baked goods every two months. If the scheduled pick-up date is not convenient for 
them, they can switch weeks with other volunteers.  ItĖs really not difficult. Panera Bread 
already has the baked goods ready and they deliver them for you to your car once you 
make known to them that you are th ere to pick up WednesdayĖs left-over baked goods 

for Common Grounds. Not only that but with the Clendenin 

Street renovations, there are 15 -minute parking spaces just 
outside Panera Bread. 
 

Currently our Panera Bread Volunteers are Dave and Marie 
Cole, Barney and Jackie Frazier, Jim and Sue Shaffer, John 
and JoAnn Shannon, Jerry and Mary Townson, Bill and Susan 
Vieweg, Bob and Sheila Wade, and Jim and Joan Waggy. We 
are so grateful to them and so appreciate their faithfulness in 
this ministry! If you would l ike to be a Panera Bread volunteer 
or think you might want to be an alternate, please contact 
Mary Townson at (304) 342-1952. 
 

If you would like to help us this month, please bring BOXED 
MACARONI AND CHEESE, UNSWEETENED CEREALS, 
AND/OR FRUIT (in their own juices or light syrup) and place 

them in the woven trunk in the Closet in the Narthex.  If you would like to give a 
donation by  check, please make the check out to Morris Memorial Methodist Church and 
in the bottom left -hand corner write Common Grounds . Thanks again for sharing so 
faithfully in whatever way(s) you choose. May God bless you mightily!!  
 

If you are interested in lear ning more about Common Grounds, have comments to share, 
or would like to volunteer here, please contact Susan Vieweg, our Morris Memorial 
Common Grounds Coordinator, at (304) 344 -2617 or (304) 549-6155.   
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Medical Mission trip to Mexico  
 
 Hello to my church family.  If itõs springtime, itõs mission trip planning time for my 
wife and I.  We plan to travel to Mexico the first week in July for another eye mission 
trip. 
 
 Gloriann and I have formed a bond with a Canadian who is living in southern 
Mexico, in the state of Chiapas.  Dan Copeland is a full-time medical missionary who 
works with local health officials to prepare for our coming each summer.  We will be 
part of a team of about 20 from the US and Canada and about a dozen from Mexico.  
We will have an eye clinic in which we will examine about 100 patients a day and give 
most of them donated glasses.  We will 
also work in a local hospital where we 
should do about 30 cataract surgeries a 
day for a week. 
 
 Dan has encouraged the surgeons 
from the US who come on the project to 
bring some nurses with them, and right 
now I have a firm commitment from one 
nurse and a possible participation from 
two others.  The project costs about 
$ 2,200 for each participant, and I am 
hoping that my church family will 
consider supporting this project by 
raising money to help pay a portion of the expenses for these nurses.  Our projects can 
also use some additional contributions to help buy supplies.  We receive donations from 
surgical supply companies but never get all we need and have to buy more before we 
travel. 
 
 I will therefore be asking you to give contributions for this mission trip during 
church services in May.  You may put the contributions in the offering plate and just 
mark on your check or the envelope that it is to  be used for the Caudill mission trip.   
 
 This will be my 21st trip, and each of them has been a blessing.  We are able to 
help many people who are blinded by cataracts and unable to afford the surgery to 
restore their vision.  The group we work with, Medical Ministry International, serves to 
meet both the medical an d spiritual needs of poor people in several countries around 
the world.  Everyone who attends our clinic is told we are there because of our 
commitment to serving Christ, and they are given the Gospel message from pastors who 
go on the projects with us.  I f you want any more information you can find them on the 
web at www.mmi.org.  I am also happy to answer any questions you have if you call me 
at 304-421-1350.  Thank you for supporting us on this project.  
 
Jim Caudill 

 

 

http://www.mmi.org/
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Celebration of Mission Event May 6 at St. Markôs 
 

3ÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ"ÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯ,ÐÚÚÐÖÕɯ$ÝÌÕÛɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ,ÐËÓÈÕËɯ2ÖÜÛÏɯ#ÐÚÛÙÐÊÛɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÏÌÓËɯÐÕɯ

ÊÖÕÑÜÕÊÛÐÖÕɯÞÐÛÏɯËÐÚÛÙÐÊÛɯÊÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÖÕɯ,ÈàɯƚɯÈÛɯƗȯƔƔɯ×ȭÔȭɯÈÛɯ2Ûȭɯ,ÈÙÒɀÚɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏȭɯɯ3ÏÌÙÌɯ 

will be a time of worship, a brief business meeting, and a celebration of the mission work  

which is being carried out by United Methodists within the bounds of the West Virginia 

Conference.  Representatives from the House of the Carpenter in Wheeling, the  

Upshur Parish House in Buckhannon, and our conference Volunteers in Mission  

program will be on hand to  share with us about their work.  
 

We have been challenged to make a contribution to the mission work of our annual conference 

by contributing money which will be divided among all of our conference mission projects, or 

by contributing items which are used in the mission work of the Upshur Parish House or the 

House of the Carpenter.  If you are not going to be able to attend, please bring your contribution 

to the church no later than the morning of May 6.  Your monetary gift may be placed in the 

ÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÖÍÍÌÙÐÕÎȭɯɯ/ÓÌÈÚÌɯÔÈÙÒɯÐÛɯÊÓÌÈÙÓàȯɯɯɁ"ȭ.ȭ,ȭ$ȭɂɯɯ-ÌÌËÌËɯÐÛÌÔÚɯÈÙÌɯÓÐÚÛÌËɯÉÌÓÖÞȯ 
 

Upshur Parish House:  Nonperishable food, school supplies, 

 baby car seats, diapers, diaper bags, receiving blankets 
 

House of the Carpenter:  Nonperishable food, school supplies,  

art supplies, underwear of all sizes 
  

 

 
Celebrate Pentecost at Morris Memorial May 20 

 

       We will be celebrating the Christian festival of Pentecost at Morris Memorial on May 20.  For the 
Jewish people of the New Testament era Pentecost was a harvest festival and a celebration of the 
giving of God’s Law (the Ten Commandments).  It was on this festival day that Jews from all over the 
eastern Mediterranean world were gathered in Jerusalem when the Holy Spirit came upon the 
believers in Christ and the power of God was manifested in mighty ways.   
 

       In Old Testament times, the Holy Spirit had been known to come 
upon individual leaders for a time to help them to bring God’s people 
through times of crisis.  For the Holy Spirit to come upon a large group 
of believers at one time—and to remain with them—was a new thing.  
This event is considered the beginning of the Christian Church.   
 
       In Christian tradition fire and the color red are associated with 
Pentecost.  You are invited to contribute to our celebration at either 
morning service on May 20 by placing one or more candles on the altar 
table and by wearing red.   
 
       You are also invited to join us for a Pentecost Power Party in the 
evening at 6:00 p.m.  We will have grilled hot dogs with all of the 
fixings.  You are invited to bring red food to share (such as tomatoes, 

watermelon or red velvet cake) or any other food which you happen to like even if it is not red.  You 
are also invited to bring a favorite board game.   
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Morris Community Dinners Update 
 

It is hard to believe we are quickly approaching the one year anniversary of our Morris Community 

Dinner ministry in June.  At our first meal back in June, 2017 we served 61 meals and there were fewer 

than 60 people there who included policemen, visitors, and 

church volunteers.  And now through the month of April, we 

will have served 19 Morris Community Dinners.  At our most 

recent dinner on April 12 we served 133 meals and a total of 

85 folks present which includes community members, 

policemen, church members and volunteers.   

 

We now have over 50 church members who are actively 

volunteering to help with our dinners in some capacity.  

Volunteers assist with kitchen prep, set up, serving, clean up 

and by providing desserts.  If you have not had the opportunity 

to help with one of our dinners, we are always in need of new 

volunteers.  We do not ask our volunteers to commit to 

working every meal.  We rotate our volunteers through our 

schedules according to the meal served and the 

volunteer’s availability.   

 

A Morris  Community Dinner Volunteer 

Meeting is scheduled for  May 14 at 6:30 in the 

Conference Room.  If you are interested in 

becoming a volunteer, we ask that you attend this 

important meeting. All our experienced volunteers 

should attend as well. 

 

The dates of our upcoming Morris Community 

Dinners are April  26, May 17, June 14 and June 

28.  On June 28, Morris Community Dinners will 

celebrate our One Year Anniversary.  We are 

planning to make this meal a special occasion.  We 

encourage everyone to make plans to attend. 

 

This ministry runs on the energy of our amazing volunteers and donations from you.  We are not financed 

through our church budget.  If you would like to make a contribution, simply make your check payable to 

Morris Memorial and in the memo put “Morris Community Dinners”.  We are so thankful for the 

continued support of the congregation.  We also want to thank Sugar Pie Bakery, Kroger’s Bakery and 

MEC for their donations to our ministry.  Please support these businesses when you shop. 

 

Our Morris Community Dinners are a special ministry of our church.  We are encouraged that we are 

helping feed those who live in our community as well as those in our church family.  Many who have 

attended our Community Dinners have attended our Sunday church services or bible studies.  Through 

our Community Dinners we are meeting the people who live outside the walls of our church and building 

relationships in our community.  As an added bonus we are enjoying a special time of fellowship with 

each other. 

 

Remember church members are always invited to attend our Morris Community Dinners. 

Invite a neighbor, friend or fellow church member to come to dinner and plan to be blessed by the 

experience. 

 

Questions?    Contact Wanda Hymes at hymes72@suddenlink.net or 304-543-3783 or Debby Sokolosky 

at deb.sokolosky@suddenlink.net or 304-552-1192. 

mailto:hymes72@suddenlink.net
mailto:deb.sokolosky@suddenlink.net
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Wednesday Morning Study Group 
Studying 1 Corinthians 

 
 

       Our Wednesday morning bible study group is studying 1 Corinthians.  We meet at 10:30 
each Wednesday morning in the conference room (just around the corner from the sanctuary).  
Many of us stay after the session and have lunch together.   
       Our study plan is as follows: 
 

May 2  Chapter 7 (40 verses)   Marriage  

May 9  Chapters 8 and 9 (40 verses)  Christian Freedom Part 1 

May 16 Chapter 10 (33 verses)  Christian Freedom Part 2 

May 23 Chapter 11 (34 verses)  Communion 

May 30 Chapter 12 (31 verses)  The Church and Spiritual Gifts 

June 6  Chapter 13 (13 verses)  Christian Love 
 
 

 

 
Knit-Wits Etc. Enjoy Fellowship and Make Things for Missions  

 

If you enjoy knitting or crocheting, or if you would like to learn  

 to  knit or crochet, you are invited to be part of Knit -Wits Etc.   

Even if you would prefer to make something else while you enjoy 

fellowship with those who are knitting or crocheting, we would  

love to have you join us.  These folks get together on the  

 second and fourth Thursday of each month at 2:00.   

In May we will be gathering on the 10th and the 2 4th. 
 

You are welcome to work on any project of your choosing,  

but if you donõt already have a project we would be glad to 

 have you work on dishcloths for mi ssion.  For more information, 

speak with Ruth Stigall, Marie Cole, or Judy Flynn.  
 

 
 

 

Chat and Chew at Pita Pit on Friday Evenings 
 

   Our Friday evening fellowship at Pita Pit has resumed.  We meet each Friday at 6 p.m.  
Pita Pit is not far from the church building.  It is on MacCorkle Ave., just beyond the middle 
school on the same side as the school.  Pita Pit gives us a 10% 
discount.  When you order, just mention that you are with the 
church group.   
 

For several months last year, some of our Morris Memorial 
folks gathered at Pita Pit each Friday evening for a meal and 
Christian fellowship.  Some of our active members who do not 
attend the same service (or who sit in different parts of the sanctuary during the same 
service) were able to get acquainted.  Folks who already knew each other well enjoyed the 
opportunity to spend time together.  We also had a chance to meet Pita Pit employees and 
some of the other customers.  Come join us!     
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 Liturgist  

    Schedule 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

              Acolyte  

             Schedule 
 
 

 
 

 

West Virginia Council of Churches  

Holds Substance Use Disorder Conference 
 

The West Virginia Council of Churches is sponsoring a conference on Substance Use Disorder on 
May 31st from 10:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at West Virginia Wesleyan College in Buckhannon.  
Registration will begin at 9:00 a.m. that morning.  There is a $15 registration fee.  
 
This conference will be an opportunity to learn more about the central issues connected with 
substance use disorder, have a discussion around those issues, and take concrete, actionable 
solutions back to their communities.    
  
West Virginia has the highest rate of overdose deaths in our nation.  Substance use disorder has 
become an epidemic in our state.  LǘΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²Ŝǎǘ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ 
Churches has felt a call to action.  Through a generous grant from the Benedum Foundation, we 
have met with people throughout West Virginia during listening events aimed at hearing the 
concerns, experiences, and stories of people affected in one way or another by the 
consequences of substance use disorder.  The results of these events have become the 
motivation behind mobilizing clergy and churches around this issue.  Those results will be 
presented and discussed during this year's conference.  In addition, presenters from the front 
lines of the struggle as will share practical tips regarding Prevention, Intervention, Treatment, 
and Recovery.   To learn more visit www.wvcc.org or call (304) 344-3141. 

 
 

 8:30  11:00  

May 6 
Rebecca Gillispie Tina McPhail 

May 13 
Jon Browning TBA 

   May 20 
Nancy Duncan Robin Huffman 

May 27 
Susan Vieweg TBA 

 8:30  

May 6 
Samuel Morris and 

Clark Gillispie 

   May 20 

Will Gillispie and 

Anthony Turley 

http://www.wvcc.org/
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Morris Memorial Celebrates the Birthday of the U.M. Church 
 

The organizing General Conference of the United Methodist Church was held the last week 

of April and the first week of May of 1968 in Dallas, Texas.  Our denomination was formed by the 

uniting of the Methodist Church and the Evangelical United Brethren Church.  We at Morris 

Memorial will celebrate the fiftieth birthday of the United Methodist Church on the evening of 

Sunday, April 29.  We have invited the people of other United Methodist churches in the area to join 

us for our celebration. 
 

We will begin in the sanctuary at 4:00 p.m. with a brief review of the origins of each of the 

two Christian groups which came together in 1968.  We will then hold a camp meeting style service.  

We will sing the song “Methodist Pie” and some other songs from camp meeting days.  Our speaker 

will be the Rev. Herman Jones.  Pastor Jones serves St. Paul’s United Methodist Church in Ansted.  

He was at one time a member of Morris Memorial, and he was recommended for the ministry by 

Morris Memorial.  Following the service, we will move to the gymnasium to dine on Methodist Pie.  

If you were to google Methodist Pie you would find a recipe for pecan pie.  This is not the kind of 

Methodist Pie that we are talking about.  We are going back farther in history, to the days when 

different families brought different food items to the camp meeting and dumped them all into one big 

pot pie. You are invited to contribute something for the Methodist Pie.  Dave McPhail will add gravy 

and a crust.  Dave says it would be most helpful if you bring your items to the kitchen on Sunday 

morning.  Any or all of the following would be helpful:   
 

o Diced ham (pre-cooked or canned) 

o Diced chicken (pre-cooked or canned) 

o Diced turkey (pre-cooked or canned) 

o Chopped or diced carrots (canned, frozen or fresh) 

o Limas (canned) 

o Cut green beans (canned or frozen) 

o Diced potatoes (canned or pre-cooked) 

o Shelled peas (fresh or frozen)    

o Corn (canned or frozen) 
 

Following dinner, anyone who would like to learn a bit more about the history of the United 

Methodist Church is invited to the conference room for a power point presentation by Pastor Mark.  

If history is not your thing, you need not stay.  The origins of Methodism date to Charles Wesley’s 

1729 formation of a student group at Oxford University.  The first official Methodist missionaries to 

America arrived on our shores in 1769, although laypersons who had immigrated from England and 

Ireland had already started Methodist societies in Maryland and New York by that time.  The 

Methodist Episcopal Church was officially organized in 1784.  Although Methodism began in a 

group of university students in England, it spread rapidly in America as a revival movement.     
 

In the meantime, two German-speaking leaders, German Reformed pastor Philip William 

Otterbein and Mennonite preacher Martin Boehm, met in 1767 at a great evangelistic meeting at a 

barn near Lancaster, Pa.  (Isaac Long’s barn is still there, and it is still a working barn.  Pastor Mark 

has seen it, and he has pictures.)  Over time, the collaboration between Otterbein and Boehm resulted 

in the formation of the United Brethren in Christ.   
 

Another German-speaking Christian leader, Jacob Albright, who came from a Lutheran 

background, first became a Methodist and then launched his own movement to better reach his 

German-speaking neighbors for Christ.  This movement became the Evangelical Church.  Both the 

United Brethren in Christ and the Evangelical Church began as revival movements.  Through a series 

of church unions, the Methodist Episcopal Church, the United Brethren in Christ, and the Evangelical 

Church eventually became the United Methodist Church.      
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A Word from Pastor Steve 
 

In place of my usual article this month, I am submitting the following tribute to 

Mothers.  I found it recently among my collection of writings on the family.  I hope it moves 
you and motivates you to show greater love, honor and appreciation for your own Mom, or 

one who has been like a Mom to you. 
 
 

What is a Mother? 
By Fred Kruse 

 

Somewhere between the youthful energy of a teenager and the golden years of 
 a womanõs life, there lives a marvelous and loving person known as òMother.ó 

 
A mother is a curious mixture of patience, kindness, understanding,  

discipline, industriousness, purity, and love.  
 

A mother can be at one and the same, both òlovelorn counseloró to a  
heartsick daughter, and òhead football coachó to an athletic son. 

 

A mother can sew the tiniest stitch in the material for that dainty prom dress  
and she is equally experienced in threading through the heaviest traffic. 

 
A mother is the only creature on earth who can cry when sheõs happy,  

laugh when she is heartbroken, and work when sheõs feeling ill. 
 

A mother is as gentle as a lamb and as strong as a giant. Only a mother can appear 
weak, and yet be the one to put a lid on so tightly that even Dad canõt get it off! 

 
A mother has the angelic voice of a member in the celestial choir as she sings  

Brahms lullaby to a baby held tight in her arms; yet this same voice can 
 dwarf the sound of an amplifier when she calls her boys in for dinner! 

 

A mother has the fascinating ability to be almost everywhere at once and she alone 
 can somehow squeeze an enormous amount of living into an average day. 

 
A mother is òold-fashionedó to her teenager; just òMomó to her third grader;  

and simply òMamaó to her little two year old. 

 
But there is no greater thrill in life, then to point to that wonderful woman 

 and be able to say to all the world. òThatõs my mother!ó 

 
    

And thatõs what Jesus did when, while dying on the cross, He entrusted his mother 
into the care of John, one of his closest disciples (John 19:25-27).  Moms of the world, God 

bless you!  We salute you!! 
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DATE    START    POSITIONS 
 
 

May 6   8:30 am  Ushers  -------------------------------- Gael & Doris Morris 

 11:00 am Ushers  ----- Cathie Brown, Tim Basford and Ann Davis   

 

    

May 13   8:30 am Ushers ------ --------------------------- Bill & Mary Collins 

                                 11:00 am Ushers  -------------- Neal & Darby Stone and Ann Davis 

 

 

May 20   8:30 am Ushers  ----------------------Teddi Smith and Karen Smith  

 11:00 am Ushers  ------------- Ashley & Matt Skiles and Ann Davis 

    

 

May 27   8:30 am Ushers  ----------------------------- Jerry & Mary Townson  

 11:00 am Ushers  --------------------------------- TBA and Ann Davis 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Summer Camp at Spring Heights… Registration is now LIVE! 
 

       Children and youth, get ready now for the highlight of your summer!  Camp at 
Spring Heights is like nowhere else on earth and we would love to have you join us.  
Pick your own activities in Camp Outrageous – or join us for a classic or a specialty 
camp, the choice is yours!  To learn more about camp or to register, see 
www.springheights.org.   
 
 
P.S. (PARENT STUFF) – Everyone knows that camp is 
tremendous fun, but its benefits are proven. Multiple 
studies reveal that camp fosters independence, builds 
self-esteem, strengthens faith, creates meaningful 
friendships and builds valuable life skills.  Questions?  
Feel free to call us at 304-927-5865 or email us 
at info@springheights.org. 
 

http://www.springheights.org/
mailto:304-927-5865
mailto:info@springheights.org

